
DEMOCRATIC PARTY OF LANE COUNTY 
Central Committee Minutes 
4/21/2022 — Eugene Garden Club  

The monthly meeting of the Democrat-

ic Party of Lane County Central Commit-

tee, held at the Eugene Garden Club, on 

Thursday evening, April 21, 2022 was 

called to order at thirty five minutes past 

six pm, Mr. Wig being in the Chair and 

noting a quorum and Ms. Swenson Harris 

present as Secretary.  

The agenda was adopted as amended. 

The Organization Committee reported 

on upcoming House District Meetings and 

Organizing.   

House District 13 reported on Neigh-

borhood Leader Organizing and coordi-

nation with campaigns.  

House District 14 reported on neigh-

borhood Leader trainings.  

Ms. Gillpartick provided a report on the 

Neighborhood Leader Program.  

Ms. Heermance provided a report on 

the upcoming PCP election. Those who 

have not filed for reelection can be elect-

ed with three write in votes and must file a 

write in declaration to have their votes 

counted.  

The minutes were approved as pre-

sented.  

The Treasurer’s report was received. 

The Party had $37,752.60 in income and 

$18,016.69 in expenses for the month, for 

a net gain of $19,735.91.  

The Budget Committee report was re-

ceived. The Party had $49,490.60 in in-

come and $29,716.99 in expenses for the 

year to date, for a net gain of $19,773.61. 

The Campaign Services Committee re-

ported on working with candidates in the 

May election. Ms. LeGate provided a re-

port on Field Organizing for the May elec-

tion. Mr. Cronin moved to authorize up to 

$25,000 in campaign expenses for the 

May primary and authorize the Executive 



Committee to make additional expendi-

tures up to $10,000. The motion was sec-

onded by Mr. Josephson and passed.  

The Community Action Committee re-

ported on the Party’s booths at community 

events. The Party will have a booth May 26 

and 27 at the Florence Rhodedendron 

Festival and the Lane County Fair. Ms. 

Bradvica reported on the Party’s Commu-

nity Service Activities.  

The Fundraising Committee reported 

on the Roosevelt Gala. The Gala was suc-

cessful, with $66,877 in gross income.  

The PR Committee reported on publici-

ty for campaign events.  

The Platform Committee reported that 

the Party has sent a letter to Senator 

Wyden in support of health insurance 

subsidy expansion.  

 The State Central Committee Delega-

tion reported that the State Central Com-

mittee will met on March 26 and 27 in 

Roseburg.  The SCC will meet on June 11 

and 12.  

 The 4th Congressional District Commit-

tee Delegation reported that the CD  held 

a forum for congressional candidates in 

the CD 4 Primary.    

 The Office Committee reported that 

the Party’s office is open.  

 As New Business, the Committee Con-

sidered Resolution 2022.2 - Regarding the 

Eugene Planning Commission’s Unani-

mous Middle Housing Code Recommen-

dation. Mr. Cronin moved to allow for a 

question and answer period following the 

presentation of the Resolution and to limit 

debate to 30 minutes after the question 

and answer period. The motion passed by 

unanimous consent. The Resolution was 

adopted unanimously. 

 Upon unanimous consent, the Chair 

adjourned the meeting at twelve minutes 

past eight o’clock. 


